
FOI 23/810 
  
Dear  
  
Thank you for your email. 
 

“Under the freedom of information can you please clarify  
  
1 if you or your organisation are aware of the latest study which shows the SV 
40 contaminant in the mRna covid vaccines as shown here DNA fragments 
detected in monovalent and bivalent Pfizer/BioNTech and Moderna modRNA 
COVID-19 vaccines from Ontario, Canada: Exploratory dose response 
relationship with serious adverse events. 
  
(PDF) Speicher DJ et al, DNA fragments detected in COVID-19 vaccines in 
Canada. DNA fragments detected in monovalent and bivalent 
 
2 Have any independent studies been done to disprove this claim (please 
provide) using either qPCR or Flourometry studies  
  
3 was the plasmid bioactive contaminated sequence pointed out to the 
regulatory authorities (as it doesn't appear to have been mentioned in the 
10000s of pages released by Pfizer )  Pfizer 16+ Documents - Public Health 
and Medical Professionals for Transparency 
  
4 if question 1 is a yes what is being done to rectify the situation as it has 
potential to be a catastrophe as past history has taught us”  

  
The MHRA does not hold the information you have requested. It is not the MHRA’s 
role to provide comments on individual published literature articles. Any new safety 
information considered to have a potential impact on the benefit-risk balance of a 
medicinal product is considered in the context of the totality of evidence. Should a 
new safety concern be identified, the MHRA will take appropriate action to protect 
public health. 
  
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 
an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of 
the date you receive this response and addressed to: info@mhra.gov.uk 
  
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future 
communications. 
  
If you were to remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you would 
have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
Please bear in mind that the Information Commissioner will not normally review our 
handling of your request unless you have first contacted us to conduct an internal 
review. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
  
The Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 



Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
  
Kind regards, 
  
  
  
MHRA Customer Experience Centre 
Communications and engagement team 
Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency 
10 South Colonnade, Canary Wharf 
  
  
  
 


